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KINGSLEY PRAYER DIARY
Each week of the year Christians in Kingsley pray

specially for people in a different area of the village and its
surroundings. During May we think of, and pray for people
living in: -

W/c May 4th Chapel Lane
W/c May 11th Westbrook Road
W/c May 18th Church View
W/c May 25th  Smithy Lane

We invite you to add your own prayers



Dear Readers

I am sure you will agree that most people like to live in a clean and
tidy environment.  So if this is the case, why do we see so many of
these little plastic bags containing dog waste lying around the
sides of the road, in the hedgerows, and sometimes even in the
trees.  Our litter pickers are doing an excellent job of keeping the
village clean, but the litter shouldn’t be there in the first place!!!
The majority of dog owners are responsible, but for those who are
not, why do you take the trouble to put the dog waste in a plastic
bag and then throw the bag away?  Why can’t you take the bag
home and put it in your own bin, or put it in the dog waste bins
provided.  We all have a responsibility to keep Kingsley tidy, and
of course, anywhere else that we visit.

I know August seems to be a long time away, but I just need to
remind everyone that there will not be a magazine in August and
that any ads for events held during August or early September
need to be published in the July edition.

Elizabeth
Articles for the magazine to be sent to the Editor

either by email to - ewilsonsecretarial@yahoo.co.uk
or posted to Badgers Rake, Hillfoot Lane, Newton, WA6 6SY

Tel:  01928 787678
Copy deadline is the 21st of each month

www.kingsleyvillage.co.uk



KINGSLEY PARISH COUNCIL
MEETING HELD TUESDAY 15TH APRIL 2008

Playing Field Report
The planning application for the play area will be submitted to the June
meeting.  The plans can be viewed on the Vale Royal Borough Council
website or by contacting Vale Royal planning department.

Cemetery Report
Quotes have been received for repainting the railings in the cemetery
and work should commence shortly.

Footpath Report
After valuable consultations with the Kingsley Walkers the new maps
are nearing completion and will be going to the printers soon.  If
anyone needs a map in the meantime there are still a few of the
current stock remaining and these can be purchased Holland’s
Pharmacy in the village.

Carnival 2008
Plans for the Carnival on 12th July are progressing.  We continue to
need sponsorship and also anyone wishing to have a stall should get in
touch as soon as possible either with the clerk on 739400 or with Vony
Gwillim on 789098.    We are also appealing to anyone who would like
to help us on the day with marshalling or with helping set up, would
you please get in touch.

Kingsley KU17s Club Report
£60 was raised at the bingo, well done to everyone!  The AGM was well
attended with many issues discussed and a new member was
welcomed onto the committee.

Website Report
There was a vote of thanks to Simon Sherlock for doing an excellent job
on the Kingsley Website and with keeping it up to date.



Community Pride/Litter pick Report
The last litter pick was a great success.  13 people rurned out and 17
bags of rubbish were collected, a great result.  As a village we have
entered into the Community Pride Competition and are being
inspected next Wednesday.  We are considering planting an area on
the grass just before you reach the interactive 30 mile an hour sign on
Hollow Lane.  I f any one is interested in taking this challenge on, would
they contact the clerk on 739400.

Next Meeting Tuesday 20th May 2008 at 7.30pm at Kingsley
Community Centre

KU17’s Youth Club are
having a Tombola on

Carnival day
 (12th July 2008)

We would be very grateful if
you are able to donate prizes

(Bottles, Cans, Toys,
Smellies Etc.)

Any items can be delivered to
Ellen Lewis, Orchard

Cottage, Well Lane or phone
787305 to be collected

All funds raised on the day
go towards activities at

KU17’s



Hollow Lane
Kingsley

Frodsham
Cheshire

WA6 8EF
Tel:  (01928) 788536 Fax:  (01928) 787600

Head teacher: Mrs A. Griffiths email:  head@kingsley-stjohns.cheshire.sch.uk

VISITS WELCOME

Dear Readers,

Despite the unseasonable weather, we have been enjoying a wide range of
activities.

Reception and infant children joined Norley C.E. Primary on a visit to
Delamare Forest. The children had fascinating time learning about
woodland life, enjoying a short ramble through the forest, and spending
time doing some bark rubbing and woodland sculpture.
The children were presented with their achievement certificates
from Ruth Basden from the Bible Explorer group to mark the end
of their work on learning about the New Testament. They also
presented their work to the children. All the children in the school
will also be presented with a bible to use in their lessons.
The children had an enjoyable time working with renowned poet
David Horner. He worked with children across the day to produce a
variety of poetry that was then performed for parents at a special
celebration evening in conjunction with our partner school, Norley
C.E. Primary School.
Reception Children and Nursery enjoyed a special visit to Depmore
Farm. They had wonderful time learning about work on the farm
and feeding the lambs – we are lucky to have this resource so close!
The children are thoroughly enjoying the opportunity to explore our
new path that was put in over Easter and keeping fit by walking and
jogging around it!

Ann Griffiths    Headteacher



FARM OPEN DAY
AT

HATLEY FARM
 HATLEY LANE

FRODSHAM WA6 6XX
Hosted by Graham & Geoff Warburton
(Along the A56 between Frodsham and Helsby)

ON

SUNDAY 1 JUNE 2008
10am – 4pm

FARM WALKS including
POTATO HARVESTING DEMONSTRATION
FARM ANIMALS: Beef Cattle, Horses, Sheep

& Lambs, Chicks, Goslings, Ducks, Kittens

COME AND SIT ON A TRACTOR
TAKE A TRAILER RIDE

In our new specially adapted visitor trailer
See the Farm Machinery of Today and Yesteryear and find out how it works

Kiddies Quiz
New Cheshire Potatoes & Free Range Eggs

Part of Open Farm Sunday in association with LEAF (Linking Environment And
Farming) www.leafuk.org

Enquiries: 01928 788329/07775528585
Adults:  £1 Children Free       Refreshments



Scarecrow Competition
This year’s theme is; “Children having fun”

Scarecrows are to be displayed from the 5th July
Prizes will be awarded on Carnival Day; 12th July

Anyone willing to help with the Carnival preparations and
on the day please contact Vonny Gwillim on 789098 or
please come along to our next meeting at The Red Bull on
Wednesday 7th May from 8pm.



DOG FOULING
As Clerk to Kingsley Parish Council I receive numerous
telephone calls from Kingsley Residents in relation to the
increasing amount of dog fouling on pavements and
highways.  Two of the worst hit areas appears to be Top
Road and Dark Lane.

I am a dog owner myself and know that the majority of us
are responsible owners who clear away the dog fouling
when this occurs and put it in the waste bins provided.

However there are some who are letting us down and
giving dog owners a bad name by ignoring the problem.

The telephone calls I am currently receiving are becoming
quite anxious about this matter and residents have indicated
they will ‘shop’ the offending owners for as everyone
knows it is an offence to allow your dog to foul a public
highway.

Dog owners and non dog owners should be able to live
amicably side by side so I am making a plea to everyone to
be responsible and clear up after your dog to avoid any
unnecessary court actions.

Doreen Woods
Parish Clerk







Kingsley Garden Club

GARDENERS’ QUESTION TIME    MONDAY, 19TH MAY

The Kingsley Garden Club is delighted that so many are coming to
the recordings of the Radio programme Gardeners’ Question Time. It
is so popular that there is now a waiting list!! Should anyone not be
able to come after all, please contact Chris Woulds (01928 788616),
as the BBC are very anxious that we fill the Kingsley Community
Centre.

Doors open at 5.30pm. Please arrive promptly to give yourself time
to enjoy the evening. If you have a question, use the tear-off part of
the ticket and hand it in on arrival. You never know, your question
might be chosen for the programme!

There will be a raffle with tickets selling at a £1 each.
Garden Trail Programmes for June 7th will also be on sale at a cost of
£5.

The recordings should end around 8.30pm. We have been informed
that the panellists will be available to chat post recordings.

We hope you will give the panellists a cheery Kingsley welcome and
enter enthusiastically into the spirit of the evening!

BAR STAFF FOR THE CENTRE

We are looking for some extra volunteer staff for the bar at the Centre
to replace those staff who are now no longer available.  Bars are mainly
on Saturday nights with a few at other times.

No previous experience necessary as training will be given.  For more
information please contact Janet Lynch, Bar Staff Co-Ordinator on
787432.



KINGSLEY/ASH-WORTH TIME BANK
SOCIAL GROUP

NEXT MEETING: TUESDAY 20TH MAY – 2PM
KINGSLEY COMMUNITY CENTRE

REMEMBER WHEN?
MEDICINES & HOME REMEDIES

GUEST SPEAKER:
 HANNAH CROWDY

GROSVENOR MUSEUM

Come along and share your memories and learn
all about home medicines and remedies from the
past – perhaps you have a favourite?

Refreshments Served and all are welcome

Tel: Susan on 01829 751398 to register your inter-
est and book a place. Or email:
susanrossturner@hotmail.com

ROOM AT THE TOP
Rooms with kitchen facilities available for hire

at The Hurst Methodist Church.

Ideal for children's parties etc.

Moderate charges.
Contact Brian Moores on 787442



KINGSLEY & NEWTON VILLAGE INSTITUTE
TOP ROAD, KINGSLEY

Bingo  Monday  5 & 19  May, 2nd June 7.30pm
Spanish Tuesday 6 & 7 May   9.30am
Line Dancing       “  6, 13, 20 & 27 May  8.00pm
Spanish Wednesday 7, 14, 21, 28 May  9.30am
Quiz         “  14 & 28 May   9.00pm
Keep Fit Thursday 1, 8, 15, 22, 29 May  2.45pm
Bridge  Friday  2, 9, 16, 23, 30 May  10.00am

Our tennis courts are open 7 days a week and are available to all.

Our bowling green is now open.  Teams play every other Tuesday
afternoon, Tuesday evening and Wednesday evening.  Everyone
welcome and if you have never played before one of our bowlers will
be able to help you.

Our club is open to everyone.  Please come along and see what we
have to offer.  We have snooker tables, pool and darts.

It is ideal for a party and many thanks to the people who have had
their parties here.

A catering service is available at reasonable prices.  Please ring
01928 788505.

Stephen Ford

Local joiner / carpenter.  Based in Kingsley

Telephone - 07940 106 295



ASH-WORTH TIME BANK
LINKING PEOPLE TOGETHER

UPDATE:

You have probably heard of Kingsley/Ash-worth Time Bank.
Membership is free – as are all our services.  There is no
obligation – being a member is like having an insurance policy –
you never know when you will need help!  We also organise
regular social groups and a monthly holistic therapy day in Kelsall
(for unpaid carers and people who have suffered a
bereavement).  Activities in Kingsley  include the following:

Keep Fit classes each Thursday afternoon at Kingsley Village Institute
– tel: Maureen Chesmore on 01928 787055 to register.

ARE YOU INTERESTED IN PILATES?  Pilates is extremely
good for building core muscle (stomach/back) strength and for
posture.  The Time Bank is hoping to organise a new class in
Pilates – £3 per session.  If you are interested in registering
please contact Susan on 01829 751398 for further
information.

OPEN EVENING/ENERGY SAVERS SCHEME:
Kingsley/Ash-worth Time Bank are holding an Open Evening on
Thursday 19th June, from 7pm in Kingsley – venue to be
announced.   Find out how you can save money and energy in
your home, chat to time bank members there will be:

An Energy Quiz (test your energy saving knowledge – what is
your carbon footprint?)

Prize Raffle
Reflexologist – try out a treatment
Handouts
Refreshments
Book Sale



FARM UPDATE  MAY 2008

This freezing cold spring continues.  There was snow lying on the
potato drills one day and keen frosts are nipping off the potato shoots
when they appear above the soil.  There seems to be freezing winds and
heavy hailstorms every day.  They are very heavy April showers!. So
much for the great global warming scam!  I have always been very
sceptical of all the wild claims about so called global warming.  Some
people say our summers will get hotter and drier.  Some say summers
will be cooler and wetter, winters will be colder, warmer, snowier,
wetter or drier, in other words, nobody knows.  They are all guessing.
The more startling or scary the claims, the more money these groups get
off the government for research.  It’s a bit like the Emperors New
Clothes, because everybody says it is happening – it must be!  Some
reports say the arctic ice cap is melting, some report say it is increasing.
Last year the snow on the Alps was late and people said Alpine skiing
was finished and skiers would have to go elsewhere.  This year the snow
on the Alps was two weeks early, and has continued ever since.  The
season has been extended, making it one of the best seasons ever.  Now
I’ve got that off my chest, just wait till I get my teeth into the great
organic food con, but that can wait until another time.

The price of wheat continues to rise, and is now nearer £200 per tonne
Twelve months ago it was approx. £80 per tonne.  This is pulling up the
price of other foods like rice and soya.  This is causing serious concerns
in poorer countries because the price of their staple food has doubled.
There have been food riots in some countries over the soaring cost of
their food and governments are finally starting to take notice and realise
that we could actually run out of wheat in the not too distant future. For
the last 20 years, the government and the European Union, via the
C.A.P. have been putting all their money and efforts into taking land out
of production and putting it into various diversification and
conservation schemes, for the sole purpose of reducing the huge food
surpluses we had at the time. Now, they are seriously thinking of
turning all this on its head in some sort of 21st century “Dig for Victory”
campaign. How things have changed!!!. I read a superb article in a
farming magazine, by Guy Smith, an Essex farmer and writer.  He has



given me permission to re-produce it in my article, and I hope you find
it as amusing and ironic as I did.

NOW THERE’S A NOVEL IDEA
Just when I thought the BBC couldn’t get any more starry-eyed about
the real nature of modern food production, a friend sends me an article
from last month’s BBC News magazine which suggests people should
take seriously the prospect of the world running out of wheat.  And
what’s the BBC’s answer to this doomsday scenario? Simple (and I
quote) – just ‘bake your lawn’, or in other words, turn the back garden
over to milling wheat production.

According to the article, not only will this secure your bread supply, it
will also ‘help the environment and at the same time fight inflation’.
And if you think I must be making this up (because not even the BBC
could be so asinine), then check it out at
http://news.bbc.co.uk/1/hi/magazine/7284011.stm
Even so – and despite my derision – the article set me thinking.
Presumably because it’s the BBC, we’re talking organic wheat
production here, with low yields (you’d struggle with a 24m spray
boom anyway), so I reckon you’d need at least 200m2 to give you the
100kg of wheat required to bake the 200 standard loaves needed to keep
you and the wife in toast and sandwiches for the year.

Things get much more tricky if you’ve got kids.  First, you need even
more land – and seeing as the average British garden is only 100m2, it
looks like the little darlings will have to forgo the trampoline and the
Wendy house so you can maximise your wheat acreage.  Maybe the
privet hedge between you and next door could be grubbed out?

Then there’s the labour issue.  Presumably tractors are out of the
question, so we’re talking hand-forks and rakes – and after that, there’s
the harvesting plan to sort out.  Presumably this is a matter of hand-
shears and a lot of ear bashing (and that’s “wheat ear bashing” to thresh
the wheat, rather than giving the kids an ear-bashing because they’d
rather watch TV instead of helping out with your bijoux grain prairie).



To my reckoning, all this back garden agriculture would mean at least
60 hours of work (not to mention a bad back).  And for what?  100kg of
wheat that your local farmer could sell to you for £30 (that’s allowing
£10 for the bag)

Now, I’m no Doctor of Economics but working for 50p/hour would
certainly help “fight inflation” as the BBC suggests.  What’s more, it
would probably send the UK back to some sort of feudal peasant
economy.  As for their other claim that this “would help the
environment”, one has to question if there might be a bio-diversity issue
here, with sweeping away the bedding plants and alpine rockery to
replace them with a wheat mono-culture.  But we’re in ‘BBC world’
here, so let’s not start spoiling the story with boring facts and realistic
analysis.  Let’s persevere instead with the prospect of wheat in the back
garden.  There are other factors the BBC ought to give us guidance on –
the prospect of crop failure, for example.  And what if the Alsatian from
No.23 contaminated the crop just as you were approaching harvest?  Or
maybe a stray football from No. 25 flattening a sizeable proportion of
next year’s bread supply?   Next there’s cross-compliance (this is a
statutory raft of rules and regs set down by the E.U. to protect soil,
water, hedges, trees etc that we have to comply with) to think about.
Soil action-plans would need to be made before you dare put a fork into
a sod.  Then again, if you were digging up an old lawn, surely an
Environmental Impact Assessment would have to be made?  Would the
privet hedge be protected under the hedgerow protection legislation?
And if the privet has to stay, then presumably you couldn’t cultivate
within 2m of its centre point?  What if the wife claims she has an
historic right of way to access the washing line at the bottom of the
garden?  Would you not then need to leave a path at least 2m wide
through the crop?  What if you were caught short one day and needed to
spray the crop with a urea-based liquid fertiliser?  Would you need to
check if you had enough NRoSO points (National Register of Sprayer
Operators – which you have to be a member of to conduct spraying)?

Let us be wildly optimistic and assume you had a bumper harvest with
grain to spare.  The question is, if you wanted to let No. 23 have a
bucket-full of wheat to show there was no hard feelings about the



trespassing Alsatian, would you need to fill in a passport and pay the
HGCA (Home Grown Cereals Authority) levy? (every load of grain that
leaves the farm has to have a passport with it, stating whether or not it
had been treated with any chemicals on the farm and every tonne sold
has to have the HGCA levy deducted. About 50p tonne) Then again, you
could just leave wheat production to a local farmer. Now there’s a
novel idea!

WARBURTONS NEW CHESHIRE POTATOES will soon be ready at
HATLEY FARM FRODSHAM, look out for the signs along the A56
Frodsham/Helsby Road

I have had two e-mails during April regarding my Farm Update, which
is encouraging, proof indeed that I have at least two readers.

Best Wishes
GRAHAM WARBURTON
E-mail warbies.depmore@btinternet.com
Tel:  01928 788329

Strange Fruit Hanging from Trees
As I took my regular walk around Pike Lane in the hope of seeing
the first swallows I spotted two plastic bags containing dog dirt. It
appears to be a common practice to decorate the grass verge and even
the trees with these little parcels. This awakened a train of thought.
How long does it take for a plastic bag of ‘pooh’ to disintegrate?
Does it take less time if the ‘pooh’ is left unwrapped so that the
insects can work on it? What does anybody think?
By the way I did see my first swallow on Pike Lane.

Roy Griffiths



MAY 2008

Christians Together in Crowton, Kingsley, and Norley (CTCKN).

Christian Aid (http://www.christian-aid.org.uk) is a movement of people working to-
gether to make a difference for the poor of the world today.

It depends on the support of thousands of volunteers who organise Christian Aid Week
in May each year, carry out local fundraising initiatives both large and small, and who
campaign to change the systems that keep people poor.

This year Christian Aid Week starts on Sunday 11th May. Envelopes will be distribut-
ed to all houses in Kingsley. Please give generously. Our local co-ordinator is Audrey
Griffiths (788535). If you can help in any way she will be delighted to hear from you!

On 18th May at 10:30 AM there is a service at Christ Church, Crowton to celebrate
Environmental Sunday. It will be preceded by a walk starting from Crowton Millenni-
um Green at 10:00 AM. Lunch will be served afterwards at The Hare & Hounds (soup,
sandwiches and chips). Cost is £10 – if interested please contact Joan Loukes as soon
as possible.

CTCKN exists to promote co-operation between all Christian denominations active in
Crowton, Kingsley and Norley. Our meetings are open to anyone who would like to be
involved.  If you would like more information, please contact Jonathan & Janet Batey,
788706 or Joan Loukes, 788874.

CTCKN is affiliated to Churches Together in England

CHURCHES

Anglican    Methodist
St. John the Evangelist, Kingsley  The Hurst Methodist Church, Kingsley
St. John the Evangelist, Norley  Blakelees Chapel, Kingsley
Christ Church, Crowton.   Norley Methodist Church

Roman Catholic
St Luke’s Church, FrodshamClergy

Methodist Minister: Rev Steve Santry 722102
Superintendent Minister: Rev Pat Christopher 733180

Roman Catholic Priest: Mgr Canon Peter O’Neill 733127



There is no Anglican vicar at present, so during the interregnum please direct enquiries
to one of the churchwardens:
Cliff Peartree 788314  Graham Merrington 788087

Church Services
The nearest Roman Catholic Church is St Luke’s, Frodsham. Services are:
Sunday Mass 9.00AM, 11:00 AM
Weekdays 9:30 AM (Tuesdays 7:15 PM)
Saturday  6:00 PM

Thursday 1st May (Ascension Day)
7:30 PM Holy Communion (with Methodists) St John Norley

Sunday 4th May
8:00 AM Holy Communion The Hurst
8:15 AM Holy Communion Christ Church, Crowton
10:00 AM Morning Worship The Hurst
10:15 AM Family Service with Baptisms St John Kingsley
10:45 AM Morning Worship Norley Methodist
6:30  PM Evening Worship (with The Hurst) Blakelees
6:30  PM Evening Prayer (with Norley Methodists) St John Norley

Thursday 8th May
10:00AM Holy Communion Christ Church, Crowton

Sunday 11th May Pentecost, Christian Aid Sunday

8:15 AM Holy Communion St John Kingsley
10:00 AM Family Praise & Christian Aid Service (with Kingsley Anglicans)
 The Hurst
10:15 AM Celebrating Together St John Norley
10:45 AM Holy Communion Norley Methodist
6:30  PM Evening Worship Blakelees
6:30  PM Holy Communion The Hurst
6:30  PM Evening Worship Norley Methodist
6:30  PM Holy Communion Christ Church, Crowton

Thursday 15th May
10:00AM Holy Communion St John Kingsley

Sunday 18th May Trinity Sunday, Environmental Sunday
9:00 AM Norley @ 9 Norley Methodist
10:00 AM Holy Communion The Hurst
10:30 AM Celebrating Together (preceded by walk) Christ Church, Crowton

10:45 AM Morning Worship Norley Methodist



6:30  PM Evening Worship (with The Hurst) Blakelees

Thursday 22nd May
10:00 AM Holy Communion St John Norley

Sunday 25th May
8:15 AM Holy Communion St John Norley
10:00 AM Morning Worship The Hurst
10:15 AM Celebrating Together Christ Church, Crowton
10:30 AM Morning Worship Blakelees
10:45 AM Morning Worship Norley Methodist
6:30  PM Holy Communion Norley Methodist
6:30  PM Evening Worship The Hurst

Thursday 29th May
10:00 AM Holy Communion Christ Church, Crowton

Services vary in format from traditional liturgy to informal worship. We offer services
especially suitable for families and young people, such as Norley @ 9, Family Praise
(normally 2nd Sunday each month at the Hurst) and Celebrating Together at the
Anglican Churches.

Prayer & Study
Kingsley Bible Study Group: Monday evening.
CTCKN Ecumenical discussion group: alternate Thursday evenings
Kingsley Prayer Group: Friday morning.

Other events
The Hurst Soup Lunches : two per month
The Hurst Womens’ Group : monthly
The Hurst Ladies’ Fellowship : monthly (Wednesday afternoon)
The Hurst Creche
Youth Group: Friday evening (now at Frodsham Methodist
Church). Contact Barry Watkin 724811
Norley Ecumenical Ladies’ Group:  3rd Thursday
Norley Walking Group: 1st  Wednesday
Norley Craft Club: Tuesday 10:00 – 12:00
Hurst Guild: 2nd Tuesday evening
Norley St John : Crazy Friday Fun Club

Wheelchairs
These are available on short term loan to the residents of Kingsley. Contact Brian
Moores 787442





Like
Like flowers open their petals to
the sun
I’ll always open my arms to you

Like birds sing a beautiful day
I’m singing everyday a lullaby to
you

Like a parent following their
child
I can’t take my eye off of you

Like the sunshine in July
I my love shine’s for you

Like the snow melt in the sun

I melt under your smiles

Like the moon turns around the
earth
I will be always surround you

Ana Coelho

LITTER PICK

The April litter pick saw 13 helpers clearing our village of
litter. I was delighted to see such support especially consid-
ering the unpleasant weather. I am pleased to say that yet
again I have had to ask Vale royal for more equipment.
Thank you to all who helped.

The next litter picks will be on Saturday 17th May (change
of date) and Sunday June 8th both starting at 10.00 am at
the Community Centre.
New helpers are always welcome.

Eila Birtwistle – Litter pick co-ordinator.



Christian Aid Week 11th May to the 17th May 2008

Street collections will be taking place during the week commencing 11th May.
Your donations will enable Christian Aid to continue important work in the poorest
areas of our planet.
For an example Christian Aid with their partner, Bangladesh Centre for Advanced
Studies, are working together in Bangladesh.  Bangladesh is one of the most
densely populated countries. Furthermore it is one of the poorest countries. The
poorest people live on the Delta Plains that are barely one metre above sea level.
When, not if flooding takes place salt water mixes with drinking water. This causes
multiple problems. These include, lack of drinking water, contaminated soil, tree
destruction and destroyed plant life. Leading to disease, inability to grow plants or
keep animal stock.
Christian Aid with the Bangladesh Centre for Advanced Studies for instance
supports the Water Council in their work to help affected flood victims.  The Water
Council explains how best to collect water resulting in a big drop in waterborne
diseases. Empowering women is important to the success of this project. Water is
not a luxury but a human right.
Christian Aid believes that those affected have the right to decide the best solutions
for their communities. There are 500 local organisations such as the Bangladesh
Centre for Advanced Studies working to this end.
£15 million was raised during Christian Aid Week last year.

If you would like to know more about where your money goes when you give
to Christian Aid please come to the Family Service at the Hurst on Sunday
11th May at 10am.  Dave Hardman, a Christian Aid worker, will be giving a
presentation during the service.

Audrey Griffiths - Christian Aid Co-ordinator for Kingsley Village – contact Tel
788 535.

Quizaid

A Quiz with a Difference!
All proceeds go to Christian Aid

Norley Village Hall
Friday 16th May 2008

7pm for 7.30

Entry – a minimum donation of £2 (Can also be gift aided).  Bring your own
drinks, nibbles and as many friends as possible.



WI NOTES

After the business had been concluded members were informed of
future dates, the walk around Stamford Bridge, Lunch at Wyvale
Garden Centre,  the Group Meeting and a trip to Wedgewood and
Trentham Gardens.

The Darts Team were congratulated on their success.
The president announced that members were to be each given a rose
bred for the WI by Fryers called Jam and Jerusalem. This was to be
funded from the bequest to the WI from Elaine Jones who died last
year. This gesture was greatly appreciated and we look forward to
seeing them all blooming next year.

The speaker was Natalia Kirkham from Warrington. Her subject was
Garden Pharmacy.  Natalia did a formal training as a herbalist after
deciding that repeated treatments of antibiotics were not ideal if an
alternative could be found.   We were interested to learn that some very
common garden plants can make very effective teas and tinctures
which can cure or prevent a large number of common ailments.  Natalia
runs courses to teach people how to make some of these preparations
and some members were interested in attending a course.  If Kingsley
ladies are seen around the village picking such things as nettles,
dandelions,cleavers, yarrow and borage you may be sure that some
brewing is going on.

THANK YOU

Thanking those who supported and helped on the Coffee Day.
A grand total of £280 was raised for

Cancer Research UK

June Grinney



KINGSLEY COMMUNITY PRIMARY & NURSERY SCHOOL
Middle Lane
Kingsley

                    Frodsham
                                                                     Cheshire

WA6 6TZ
Tel. 01928 788436

email: admin@kingsleycp.cheshire.sch.uk

________________________________________________________________
Dear Readers,
We have had a busy few weeks before
and after our Easter holidays.

Inter-school Cross Country event
The local schools recently
had a cross country event
in Delamere Forest.  This
was well supported by
local children and parents.
All of our Junior children
took part and we were
very pleased with their

performance; everyone tried their best.
Congratulations to: Zoe Kimber Y3,
Annabel Kitchen Y4, Will Parsons Y4,
Jake Allen Y5, Anouska Barber Y5,
Martha Cottrell Y6, Jessica Parsons Y6
and Jack Allen Y6 who won their
respective races.

Y4 visit to Liverpool
Our Year 4 children visited the Tate

Gallery in Liverpool to
look at a range of works
of art.  They used some
of the pictures as
inspiration for creative
writing back at school.

Reception
Our Reception class
made their Mother’s
day cards and went

on a short walk to the post box to send
them.  They were very proud with their
writing (as was Miss Smith!).

Skipping workshops
The skipping craze
has hit the school
again.  Recently, each
class took part in a
skipping workshop

where the children were learning a
variety of skills.  The day ended with a
celebration of what the children had
learnt.

Nursery & Reception visit to Reaseheath
Our Nursery and
Reception classes
visited Reaseheath
to see the young
calves, piglets and
lambs.  The children had a wonderful day
and learnt a lot about looking after the
animals.

Key Strings
Key Strings visited
the school to teach
the children about
different string
instruments and different aspects of
music.  The performance was very
informative and enjoyable.

F Rimmer (Headteacher)







Mother’ Union
Kingsley Branch

 Our  6th May Branch Meeting is a talk given by Bill Morton on
Cheshire Conservation. He will be giving us a slide show and
talk about Wigg Island which is in the Runcorn area on the Riv-
er Mersey. There has been a lot of work done on the Island by
the Conservation people and it is filled with wildlife and birds.

Looking ahead our  Meeting on 3rd June  will be a talk given by
a Prison Chaplain Rev. M Martin.

Both Meetings are held in Kingsley Church room at 7.30pm.
We welcome anyone to these meetings.

For more details contact our Branch Leader:-
     Margaret Ogg 01928 788315
Or the Branch Secretary:-

Hilary Merrington 01928 788087
hilary@cheshirescouts.org.uk

KINGSLEY BRIDGE CLUB

New season starts on Friday 30th May 2008
From 10.00am to 12 noon

At
The Village Institute

Top Road

£1 per session
ALL WELCOME

Enquiries - 01928 788347



FREE PAGE

Items advertised on this page are offered free of charge to
other people in the community, helping to recycle goods no
longer required.  If several people apply for the same item it is
up to the donor to decide who they wish to give it to.

Frostfree freezer (Proline)
Ring 731374.

Unwanted Greenhouse -
Aluminium Frame 6 X 4 feet, sliding door, some glass missing

Computer Desk - light beech  - Excellent condition
31.5" W x 33.5" H x 20.25" D  1 Drawer, Storage for CD's etc and
sliding shelf for keyboard
To be collected
Tel: 01928 788708

Excellent 'Kodiak' walking boots, size 10. Virtually unused. Injury
to foot means no longer suitable for owner.
01928 788810 or 07968 721902

Quicklite compact vacuum cleaner, as new.
01928 788347

To advertise on this page contact the Editor either by email,
telephone or post.
The Editor and KCA accept no responsibility for items offered



The Hurst Souperstars’

SOUP LUNCH
Monday - 12th May

Noon - 1.00pm

**************************
Home-made Soups & Dessert plus

Tea or Coffee - only £ 2.50 all in.
In aid of our new project

"Team Oasis” working with children and young people in
Toxteth.

Everyone warmly welcomed

KEEP FIT FOR THE OVER 50’s
For men and women

Every Thursday @ 2.45pm
The Village Institute, Top Road
£3 a session – pay on the day

We need a few more people to attend on a regular basis so
that we can continue with these enjoyable Keep Fit sessions.

So if you have been thinking of joining us please do come
along!



Another step towards . . .

Kingsley Garden Trail 2008
Saturday 7th June 2008

Programmes on Sale
NOW !

From:
Holland Pharmacy

  Elegance Health & Beauty
  Devonshire Bakery



Health Professional Review
July 2007

Rhythm Time Music Classes
Rhythm Time Limited
Rhythm Time Classes are a cornucopia of musical sounds,
interspersed with an early introduction of handling using musical
instruments. This is a creative developmental assessment allowing
parents to explore the child’s world.   The question is, are there any
benefits to the child’s developmental, educational, psychosocial and
parent’s emotional well-being? Outlined below are the benefits to
both child and parent

Child’s Development
Rhythm Time Ltd has clearly defined outcomes facilitated by trained
leaders whose sole aim is to educate both parent and child the value
of music, thereby stimulating the child’s brain. The child’s senses are
explored through listening to sounds, vocal expression and the use of pictorial information thereby encouraging
early speech and language development.  Fine motor and gross motor skills are honed through the use of handling
musical instruments, (beating the drum, striking the triangle) promoting hand and eye coordination.

Bonding
Both baby and toddler sessions but especially the baby sessions were very much directed towards parent education.
The child’s identity within a song was personalised making each child a valued participant in the session. Tactile use
of touching, hugging, kissing and eye contact in the babies’ session provided a useful way for parents who might find
it difficult to bond with their babies or maybe recovering from postnatal depression. Toddlers are encouraged to
distance themselves away from parents to illustrate that their children will eventually learn independence and
separation in preparation for pre-school.

Rhythm and Pitch
Musical instruments enabled children to develop expressive speech and listening skills. By listening to different
sounds and allowing the children to “beat their own drum” with parents enabled children to experience all facets of
their development as they counted the beats and mimicked sounds. Essentially, all this promotes an early
introduction to number skills and develops emotional literacy (recognising, slow, fast, high and low variations in
music).

Music and Social Inclusion
Through musical engagement, a non-discriminatory approach is engendered as it is socialises children with regard
to sharing and caring. Parents of children with disabilities can access Rhythm Time. Fathers and grandparents also
participated in the sessions. A communal spirit of sharing and camaraderie among the parents was evident and the
session allowed other parents to form small groups to share in a brief musical activity. There was room for children
(toddlers) to express themselves freely in movement. Rhythm Time is adaptable for multi-ethnic communities as
children whatever their race, colour or religious persuasion naturally move to music. Venues are not restricted
therefore can be held in any convenient and local venue. Children with sight or hearing impairment can also join in
as most activities promote the use of vibrations and sounds and touch so no child is left out.

It’s fun!!!
Leaders kept the session at a lively and swift pace so that child
and parent did not have time to become bored. Parents reported
that the sessions assisted with the development of the child’s
sense of rhythm and self control developed and a grandparent
felt that her child walked early as a result of attending.

Health Professional Review Service
Midwivesonline.com Ltd for Healthvisitors.com
Jubilee Mill, North Street, Bradford BD1 4EW

www.healthvisitors.com



EXHIBITION OF PAINTINGS

 by June Grinney
 at Castlepark Arts Centre

 Frodsham

Wed 30 April - Sat 7th June
10.00-12.30 and 2.00-4.30 each day

Paintings include wildlife, scenery, flowers and decoupage



ELEGANCE  HEALTH & BEAUTY
Hollow Lane, Kingsley

www.elegancehealthanddbeauty.com
Tel 01928 787870

WE Offer a full range of beauty and holistic treatments.
Anti Wrinkle injections Microdermabrasion

&
Teeth Whitening

Price £99 Normally £279
-----------------------------------

Exciting New Treatment
Indulge yourself with a Spa Marine Chocolate Body Wrap

Buy one £49  Get one for Half Price with this ad ( valid until 31st May)
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
New for 2008 permanent cosmetics – lip line- eyebrow and eyeliner

which lasts for approximately 5years.
£50 discount with this ad (valid until 31st May)

-----------------------------------------------------------------------------
We are pleased to be able to offer - Sports Massage   Reflexology -
Bowen Technique - No Hands Massage -  Indian Head Massage -

Aromatherapy Massage.
-----------------------------------------------------------------------------

Position available for fully qualified therapist
   Must be Highly Professional

Previous experience in a Salon or Spa preferred
Approx 15-20 hours per week



Fully-qualified and experienced staff
NNEB, NVQ 3 and fully qualified Early Years Teacher

Children from age 2.5 welcome
Free to children aged 3 to pre-school (subject to Surestart funding)

Good staff- child ratio
2-3yrs  1:4     3 to pre-school  1:8

Open 5 days a week (term time)
Sessions : 9.15am–11.45am 12.30pm– 3.00pm

With lunchtime care option
Pre-school and after school care from the age of 3yrs, to 6.00pm by arrangement

Self-contained premises
Annexed to Kingsley St.John’s Primary School

“Provision is good. Children are settled and happy due to calm, positive
interaction from staff who follow good effective procedures and practices which

meet the children’s physical, nutritional and health needs”
(OFSTED 2006– Kingsley and District Nursery)

For further information contact:
Sarah Kucharska on 01928787497

or
the Nursery direct on 01928 787903

http://www.kingsleyanddistrictnursery.co.uk

Kingsley & District
Nursery

Complete nursery care
centrally located in Kingsley.



Hair by Helen
07871024285

Professional and affordable H airdressing
to your own hom e.

Prices start from : Cut/Blow £15
O.A.P prices including Sets £7 &

Blow waves £6.50.
Colours, Perm s, Cuts & Nail Art

Fully qualified and Insured.



KINGSLEY W ALKING GROUP

7 walkers set off from the Candle factory on a 7 mile walk using the Sandstone trail
and visiting Rawhead and Mad Allen's hole. The weather was damp but this didn’t
spoil the enjoyable walk.

The long walk, on March 11th, started from Plumley station car park  Only
three intrepid folk ventured out on this walk, but the weather was kind at the start and
finish, with only one downpour having to be endured  mid-walk, just after lunch! The
route took us via Tabley Mere, the village of  Lower Peover and along the Salter's
Way, before returning to Plumley village.

May 13th. - Long walk is on Shining Tor and is one not to be missed.

Kingsley Walking Group have two walks each month, meeting at the
Community Centre at 9.30am.  On the second Tuesday there is a long walk,
bring a packed lunch.  On the last Wednesday a short walk with a coffee break
and a pub lunch.  We are a friendly group.  For  more information tel. 787055

DATES IN MAY
Fri 2 May Schools May Day break to 6 May
Fri 2 May - 7.30 pm at Norley Methodist Church:
Condate Singers concert and supper
11-17 May Christian Aid Week
Mon 12 May – Noon to 1.00 pm: Hurst Soup Lunch in aid of “Team
Oasis”, working with children and young people in Toxteth
14-17 May at KCC: Kingsley Players production
15 May International Day of the Family
Fri 23 May School summer half term to 2 Jun
Wed 28 May Amnesty International Day

LOOKING AHEAD TO JUNE
Sat 7 Jun Kingsley Garden Trail
9-15 June National Carers Week
Mon 9 Jun – Noon to 1.00 pm: Hurst Soup Lunch
Sun 15 Jun Fathers’ Day
Sat 21 Jun – 10.30 am to 12.30 pm at The Hurst: Summer Book
Sale. Come & grab a holiday reading bargain!
Sun 22 Jun Hurst Methodist Church - Chapel Anniversary



CO CEpT HAiR
UNISEX SALON

HOLLOW LANE KINGSLEY

All your hair needs at Your Local friendly
Professional

Salon. Please Call In!
01928 788575

Holland Pharmacy – Hollow Lane, Kingsley

New No Smoking Service on your doorstep
We have started a New No Smoking Service where we can write vouchers for

nicotine replacement therapy (NRT) for people who want help in giving up
smoking. Its FREE to those who don’t pay for their prescriptions and much
cheaper than buying NRT over the counter to those that do pay. You will have
FREE consultations and support for the duration of your therapy, you will have
our professional advice and you don’t need an appointment. Just pop in to find out
more or to simply chat about your previous attempts to kick the habit.
The Minor Ailment Scheme will be up and running soon too. We are waiting for
the start date but as soon as we get the go ahead we can get started.
As I am sure most of you know, you can order your prescription online on your
surgeries’ web-site. If you would like Holland Pharmacy to pick up your prescrip-
tion, you can specify Holland Pharmacy on your surgeries’ web-site and we will
do the rest. Make sure you pick Holland Pharmacy and not Kingsley Pharmacy as
some people have already done. If you are unsure how to do this just pop in and
ask us or just ask your surgery and they can help you with your choice.
Make the most of our FREE Prescription Collection And Delivery To Your
Door Service. We deal with all the surgeries in the area and we deliver six days a
week. If you have any questions about your prescriptions or any of our other
services just come in to ask us or call on 01928 788559.





The Fabric Friend
PROFESSIONAL CARPET & UPHOLSTERY CLEANERS

THE NAME TO TRUST FOR ALL YOUR
CARPET & UPHOLSTERY CLEANING REQUIREMENTS

FULLY INSURED & GUARANTEED
LEATHER CLEANING

ORIENTAL RUGS CLEANED
ANTI-SOIL PROTECTION TREATMENTS

QUICK DRYING
DOMESTIC & COMMERCIAL WORK UNDERTAKEN

CALL ALAN FOR A FREE SURVEY & QUOTATION

TEL:  01606 331947
MOBILE:  07980 539829

LnB ENTERTAINMENTS

We specialise in Weddings & Functions and we are here to help you plan your entertainment.

FOR THE DAY

-Sopranos, Pipers, String Quartets, Harpists, Pianists
Caricaturists  &  Table Magicians

FOR YOUR EVENING

 Vocal Entertainers, Solo Acts, Duos, Bands, & Tribute Acts
Speciality Sounds i.e. Crooners, Soul, Motown,  R&B or  Jazz &

The Very Best in Mobile Discos with full light shows.

We specialise in Weddings Parties and Private Functions for all occasions, by having over 100 hand picked
artistes on our register and act as agents for many more TOP QUALITY singers, groups and speciality acts
for all occasions.

The LnB Roadshow is renowned for bringing you the sounds of your choice.

We are a registered agency & fully insured for Public Liability, as are our artistes and equipment,

Winners of the NEAC “Rosemary Award” 2007.

P.O Box 236, Runcorn, WA7 2ZW
01928-592596        or 07711 786480

WWW.LNBWEDDINGS-FUNCTIONS.CO.UK
info@lnbweddings-functions.co.uk or alan@lnb-entertainments.co.uk











EXECUTIVE HOME INSURANCE

Do you really want the cheapest premium. Television and other media adverts
make no mention of what you get for your money. If its cheap you want and you are
prepared to spend hours talking to the ex colonies at their call centre with a claim or
a query then please do NOT read on. If you want a professional service then this is
what we offer. Our unique individual tailored service includes the following features
not normally included in the cheapie market:

Cover All Risks Worlwide – Pairs & Sets included – Business Equipment to £15k –
Students Effects to £7.5K – European Car Breakdown & Rescue – Pet Insurance for
Cats & Dogs – Hole in One Golf - Stalking, Trauma and Identity Theft benefits -
Family Legal Protection £100k - yellowtag™ security tags – and for Claims - Free
24/365 Helplines & Emergency Assistance – direct access to a Chartered Loss
Adjuster to act for you. And you might be surprised how little extra it costs

Tel: 01928 787676 or go to www.barkerrobb.co.uk

Barker Robb Insurance Solutions is a trading name of Marlborough Insurance Services Limit-
ed who is authorised and regulated by the Financial Services Authority

Registered address 3 Myddelton Gardens, London N21 2PA Registered in England number
4869102



CASTLE PARK
ARTS CENTRE

•  EXHIBITION GALLERIES
•  UNIQUE PICTURE GATES & GARDENS

•  COFFEE SHOP • GIFT SHOP

Open all week except Mondays
and Sunday morning

10.00 to 12.30 and 2.00 to 4.30 (4.00 winter closing)

ADMISSION FREE
“Every town should have a place like this” - Southern Visitor

Come and see why!

DIARY OF MAY EVENTS

Tues 13th Kingsley Walkers  Comm Centre 09.30
Wed 14th-
Sat 17th Kingsley Players  Comm Centre
Tues 20th Timebank - Remember When Comm Centre 14.00
Wed 28th Kingsley Walkers  Comm Centre 09.30

JUNE
Sun 1st  Farm Open Day,   Hatley Farm 10.00-16.00
Sat 7th  Kingsley Garden Trail
Fri 20th  Party in the Park  Cricket Club


